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ITOPF HAS A NEW MANAGING DIRECTOR
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ITOPF has announced that Dr Karen Purnell will succeed Dr Tosh Moller as Managing Director of ITOPF following his retirement on May 5th, 2009.
ITOPF’s Chairman, Bjorn Moller, Chief Executive Officer of Teekay Corporation, paid tribute to Dr Moller: “During his long and accomplished career at ITOPF, Dr Moller has made a major contribution to building, maintaining and promoting the Federation’s reputation for consistent and sound technical advice on ship-source pollution and related matters. We are grateful to him for his many years of dedicated service to the Federation and to the marine industry”. Dr Moller, a marine biologist, joined ITOPF in 1979 and has attended over 90 spills around the world, including such landmark cases as the EXXON VALDEZ and PRESTIGE. Notably, he has also attended numerous pollution incidents in Asia involving damage to fisheries and mariculture resources. Following his appointment as Managing Director in 2003, Dr Moller spearheaded a concerted effort on the part of ITOPF to gain a better understanding of spill response issues in the North West Pacific region, in particular China and Korea.
Dr Moller’s successor, Dr Karen Purnell, joined ITOPF in 1994 and was named Managing Director Designate by the ITOPF Board of Directors at their annual meeting in November 2008. Dr Purnell is a graduate of the Royal Society of Chemistry, with a PhD in chemical physics. Before joining ITOPF as a technical adviser in 1994, she worked on toxic waste management and environmental remediation in the nuclear industry and as a research chemist at several universities. Dr Purnell was promoted to Technical Team Manager in 2003, and has since acquired an in-depth knowledge of ITOPF’s activities. Prominent amongst her achievements is the expansion of ITOPF’s capability to respond to spills of HNS (Hazardous & Noxious Substances) and oversight of an internal programme of HNS emergency response planning, training and exercises. She has also been responsible for developing and strengthening relationships with Trustee groups in the USA and has been working closely with key US agencies and the International Group of P&I Clubs on environmental issues. Dr Purnell has established a constructive dialogue with shipowners and is highly respected in the maritime community.
Looking to the future, Dr Purnell stated that:- “ITOPF’s highly experienced and committed staff are focused on understanding the needs of our ship-owning Members and Associates and ensuring that we continue to deliver the high quality, specialist advice that they and the larger maritime community have come to depend upon. Exciting and challenging times lie ahead and we are well equipped to face them.”

HAZMATLINK IS PROVIDING SITE FOR SWINE FLU NEWS MONITORING

ISCO Member of Council for the UK, Kevin Miller, writes “Swine influenza has become topical at the moment following the initial outbreak and fatalities in Mexico. In order to assist emergency responders and planners in keeping up to date with global events related to this disease, we've pulled together a number of news feeds related to swine influenza.”
You can access the updated info at http://www.hazmatlink.com/swine-influenza-news.html
Assessing Potential Oil Spills from WWII Wrecks in the FSM
Oil, chemicals and unexploded ordinance from an estimated 800 World War II Wrecks throughout the exclusive economic zones of Pacific Island countries and territories pose imminent danger to people, environment and fisheries of the region.
Of this total, more than 50 World War II shipwrecks can be found in Chuuk lagoon alone. Chuuk, formerly Truk, is one of the four states of the Federated States of Micronesia requesting assistance from the Secretariat of the Pacific Regional Environment Programme (SPREP) to assess the environmental risk posed by these wrecks.

In April, SPREP's Marine Pollution Adviser Anthony Talouli visited Chuuk after an Earthwatch Report assessed the leaking wrecks in Chuuk, one of the world's best dive spots, and found a number of areas of concern.

 Talouli worked with members of the Chuuk Environment Protection Agency and other Government agencies to survey the coastal area and determine the extent of the present impact of the wrecks and determine the potential for from future oil spills and the resulting environmental damage. Talouli is now preparing an assessment report to present to the Chuuk State Government to assist them in developing a comprehensive strategy to deal with the wrecks. 

Read the complete article at http://solomontimes.com/news.aspx?nwID=3918
O'BRIEN'S RESPONSE MANAGEMENT INTRODUCES NEWS AND PUBLIC RELATIONS SERVICES
O'Brien's Response Management Inc., (O'Brien'sRM) a global provider of environmental compliance, emergency preparedness, response management, disaster services and crisis management for numerous industry sectors and government agencies, now provides news media and public relations services as a fully integrated element into its emergency response and crisis management business.
 
"Successful organizations look for ways to mitigate their risks. Risk to reputation not properly managed can seriously damage a company. To help clients manage their risk before, during and after a reputation-threatening incident, O'Brien'sRM has brought on board an experienced government and energy sector communicator with an extensive maritime background. We're pleased to announce that Tim O'Leary has joined O'Brien'sRM as our Vice President of Communications," said Tim Perkins, O'Brien'sRM Chief Executive Officer.
 
Before joining O'Brien'sRM, O'Leary worked at Shell Oil Company for nearly eight years, where he provided communications services to a variety of Shell business units and served as a company spokesperson. While at Shell, O'Leary provided news media relations support and planning to senior Shell leadership in the United States. O'Leary was also the crisis management focal point for Shell in North America. O'Leary is a retired US Navy Commander and qualified as a US Navy Surface Warfare Officer. He served on a variety of ships and shore stations and was also designated with a sub-specialty in Public Affairs, a field in which he worked in most during his 20-year Navy career. As a Navy Public Affairs Officer, O'Leary held a wide variety of high-visibility Navy staff, news media and community relations positions. For more information, please contact Tim O'Leary via email at mediarelations@obriensrm.com or call (281) 320-9796
SEA ALARM TO CO- HOST EFFECTS OF OIL ON WILDLIFE CONFERENCE
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International Conference
Tallinn, Estonia, 5 - 8 October 2009




Sea Alarm is pleased to announce that it will co-host the 10th International Effects of Oil on Wildlife (EOW) Conference together with Oil Spill Response and the Estonian Fund for Nature (ELF). The EOW Conference will be held this year in Tallinn, Estonia from the 5th to 9th October in the Tallink Spa and Conference Hotel.


The EOW is the premier conference for anyone working in fields relating to oil pollution and its effects on wildlife. It is expected to bring together 150-200 participants from around the world, including: wildlife responders; NGOs; government authorities; oil spill response organisations; oil industry representatives; ship owner organisations; intergovernmental bodies; regional bodies for oil spill response cooperation; and marine insurers.

The scientific conference programme will run from Tuesday, 6th October to Thursday 8th October, with sessions expected on contingency planning and preparedness, management of volunteers, pollution liability and compensation, government and industry initiatives, mobile equipment and post-release survival. In addition, labs, hand-on courses and excursions will be organised on Monday, 5th October and Friday, 9th October. The Conference Gala Dinner promises to be another highlight of the EOW, offering delegates the chance to experience the medieval charm of the old city centre. The EOW is simply an event not to be missed!

Information on the programme, the call for papers/posters and registration can be found on www.eowconference09.org. Alternatively, come and visit us at the Interspill Exhibition Hall - we will be at booth no. 242.
TECHNOLOGY: POLYMER TECHNIQUE CAN REDUCE HNS SPILL HAZARDS
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A Japanese government agency has tested a 'super absorbent polymer' designed to effectively contain oil and chemical spills, as well as reducing the emanation of hazardous chemical vapours. The Maritime Disaster Prevention Centre (MDPC), working in cooperation with the Japanese Coast Guard, is using an engineered, state-of-the-art absorbent polymer called Imbiber Beads®. The product is the result of more than five years of extensive worldwide evaluation of technologies available for mitigating Hazardous & Noxious Substance (HNS) spills at sea.
 

Imbiber Beads® are designed to 'capture and contain' a wide range of organic chemicals such as xylene, benzene, styrene, toluene, gasoline, diesel fuels, crude oil, and thousands of others. Its absorbent ability is likened to that found in a baby's disposable diaper that wick water away. The major difference is that the beads are completely unaffected by water. This makes the beads suitable for soaking up and containing spills of organic contaminants that have spilled into canals, drains, rivers and reservoirs.
Toxic vapour emissions can be reduced by up to 99% and for many HNS a concentration in air of less than 1% will eliminate the explosion hazard. Using the beads allows for safer and easier disposal of toxic and flammable HNS. Imbiber Beads® are polymer spheres the size of granules, engineered with extremely high absorption capacity. Once absorbed, the liquid contaminant becomes part of the molecular structure of the Imbiber Beads®. 
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Strategic inventories of Imbiber Beads® are to be located at 70 major seaports across Japan. The first 23 'high risk' seaports have already been equipped with 12.5 tonnes of the product. The search for a more effective way to contain spills came after 40 metric tonnes (mt) of highly volatile and highly toxic chemical spilled into Tokyo Bay in 2002. In spite of best efforts, the chemical, known as Xylene, evaporated over several days and exposed millions of Japanese citizens to hazardous chemical vapours in the atmosphere.  For more information visit IMBTEC at Interspill Booth #327 or go to -
 http://www.imbiberbeads.com/main/index.php
CANADA: AQUA-GUARD EXTENDS INVITATION TO OPEN HOUSE AND BBQ
Nigel Bennett of Aqua-Guard has written “I would like to let the international spill community know that Aqua-Guard will be hosting an open house Friday May 8th here at our head office in Vancouver, Canada. We will be showing some of our new state of the art oil spill response equipment”.
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Last year was Aqua-Guard’s 40th anniversary, we are celebrating this spring by hosting an open house & BBQ. We invite you to come and view some of our new state of the art oil spill response equipment and share some great food and even better stories with us.”
“We would be honored if you could attend. If you could be so kind as to RSVP to Lili at our office it would be most appreciated.

lilim@aquaguard.com
or call Lili @ 604-980-4899”.

In the picture: Aqua-Guard RBS Triton 300 Skimmer
REMINDER  - THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF ISCO WILL BE HELD AT 3 PM ON WEDNESDAY 13th MAY, 2009, IN THE SALLE RATONNEAU AT THE INTERSPILL CONFERENCE AT MARSEILLE, FRANCE. 
Kurt A. Hansen, P.E., of the United States Coast Guard Research & Development Center will be the Guest Speaker at the ISCO 2009 AGM. 
We hope to see as many ISCO members as possible and an invitation is extended to interested non-members to come along to the meeting.
The Salle Ratonneau is on the 3rd floor of the Parc Chenot Exhibition and Conference Centre.
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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